[San Francisco Recovers- Urging responses from from city departments to inform a coordinated, comprehensive and sustained plan to address drug-related harms and incentivize recovery]

<u>Pg.1</u>

Office of the Chief Medical Examiner, City and County of San Francisco, Accidental Overdose Report, Jan 2022 - Jun 2022, July 19, 2022. <u>https://sf.gov/resource/2020/ocme-accidental-overdose-reports</u>

City and County of San Francisco, COVID-19 cases and deaths through July 31, 2022. <u>https://sf.gov/data/covid-19-cases-and-deaths</u>

Allday, Erin, "Last Men Standing; They had the remarkable luck to survive AIDS, and the brutal misfortune to live on," *San Francisco Chronicle*, March 2016. <u>https://projects.sfchronicle.com/2016/living-with-aids/story/</u>

U.S. Census, Quickfacts for San Francisco County, California. https://www.census.gov/quickfacts/fact/table/sanfranciscocountycalifornia,US/PST045221

California Department of Public Health, California Overdose Surveillance Dashboard, https://skylab.cdph.ca.gov/ODdash/?tab=CA

OCME, July 19, 2022

Pg.2

Moffat et al, Clarke's Analysis of Drugs and Poisons, Vol. 2, 3d edition, p. 1050. https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:d9b0ead6-7f0e-3190-b8f4-27b52896fb78

United States Senate et al., "Commission on Combating Synthetic Opioid Trafficking Final Report," February 2022, page vii.

https://www.rand.org/content/dam/rand/pubs/external_publications/EP60000/EP68838/RAND_EP68838 8.pdf

SFPD, Year-end Update, Tenderloin Drug Dealers 2021 Repeat Offender Time-in-Custody Analysis, Dec. 30, 2021. <u>https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:ce831146-f1d7-44fa-992b-2d352f985084</u>

SFPD Tenderloin Station, Total Narcotics and Cash Seized for Week 32, ending Aug. 7, 2022. <u>https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:8aeb0a06-f9d2-322e-bbcd-76d93e62878e</u>

Pg.3

U.S. DEA Washington, D.C. Division, "New dangerous-synthetic-opioid-dc-emerging-tri-state-area, <u>https://www.dea.gov/stories/2022/2022-06/2022-06-01/new-dangerous-synthetic-opioid-dc-emerging-tri-state-area</u>

"New synthetic opioid found in Pasco" by Haley Hinds, Jan. 27, 2022 FOX 13 News, <u>https://www.fox13news.com/news/new-synthetic-opioid-found-in-pasco-20-times-more-potent-than-fentanyl</u>

[San Francisco Recovers- Urging responses from from city departments to inform a coordinated, comprehensive and sustained plan to address drug-related harms and incentivize recovery]

SFGov.org, Tenderloin Emergency Initiative data and reports, "Reducing fatal and non-fatal overdoses in the Tenderloin." <u>https://sf.gov/data/reducing-fatal-and-non-fatal-overdoses-tenderloin</u>

San Francisco City Attorney's Office, "City Attorney announces \$54 million settlement with opioid defendants Allergan and Teva; As closing arguments begin in landmark opioid trial," July 12, 2022. https://www.sfcityattorney.org/2022/07/12/city-attorney-announces-54-million-settlement-with-opioid-defenda nts-allergan-and-teva/

<u>Pg.4</u>

San Francisco City Attorney's Office, "San Francisco wins landmark opioid trial against Walgreens; Federal judge finds Walgreens liable for substantially contributing to the opioid crisis in San Francisco," Aug. 10, 2022. <u>https://www.sfcityattorney.org/2022/08/10/san-francisco-wins-landmark-opioid-trial-against-walgreens/</u>

Supervisor Dorsey news release: "Dorsey seeks 'Right to Recovery' report to assess the costs of untreated addiction to San Francisco taxpayers" Aug. 28, 2022. <u>https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:a2c12000-f84d-3d14-abb6-5c135da8b0a3</u>

State of Oregon, Alcohol and Drug Policy Commission, 2020-2025 Oregon Statewide Strategic Plan, <u>https://www.oregon.gov/adpc/SiteAssets/Pages/index/Statewide%20Strategic%20Plan%20Final%20(1).p</u> <u>df</u>

White, W. L., Recovery/remission from substance use disorders: An analysis of reported outcomes in 415 scientific reports, 1868-2011. Philadelphia, PA: Philadelphia Department of Behavioral Health and Intellectual Disability Services, 2012. Page 29. https://www.naadac.org/assets/2416/whitewl2012_recoveryremission_from_substance_abuse_disorder_s.pdf

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), Office of the Surgeon General, Facing Addiction in America: The Surgeon General's Report on Alcohol, Drugs, and Health. Washington, DC: HHS, November 2016. Page 224. <u>https://store.samhsa.gov/sites/default/files/d7/priv/surgeon-generals-report.pdf</u>

Joanne Csete, Peter J. Grob, "Switzerland, HIV and the power of pragmatism: Lessons for drug policy development," International Journal of Drug Policy, Volume 23, Issue 1, 2012, Pages 82-86. <u>https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/S0955395911001344</u>

Waal, H., Clausen, T., Gjersing, L. et al. Open drug scenes: responses of five European cities. BMC Public Health 14, 853 (2014). <u>https://doi.org/10.1186/1471-2458-14-853</u>

<u>Pg.5</u>

²² Waal, H. p. 9.

[San Francisco Recovers- Urging responses from from city departments to inform a coordinated, comprehensive and sustained plan to address drug-related harms and incentivize recovery]

<u>Pg.6</u>

A Report from the San Francisco Street-Level Drug Dealing Task Force, p. 2, June 30, 2021. https://oewd.org/sites/default/files/SF%20Street-Level%20Drug%20Dealing%20Task%20Force%20Report%20(J une%2030%202021).pdf

<u>Pg.7</u>

SF Street-Level Drug Dealing Task Force, p. 3, June 30, 2021.

SF Street-Level Drug Dealing Task Force, p. 4, June 30, 2021.

National Institute on Drug Abuse (NIDA). 2020, June 10. Prevention Principles, <u>https://nida.nih.gov/publications/preventing-drug-use-among-children-adolescents/prevention-principles</u>

<u>Pg.8</u>

U.S. Department of Justice, Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) Office, Drug Market Intervention An Implementation Guide, 2015. <u>https://cops.usdoj.gov/RIC/Publications/cops-p303-pub.pdf</u>

S.F. District Attorney Chesa Boudin, Policy Directive: Pretrial Detention and Release Conditions, Jan. 22, 2020. <u>https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:2e45c9b0-e3ed-3df8-91d4-057a77b5c029</u>

<u>Pg.9</u>

Kilmer, Beau, "What Chesa Boudin's replacement can do about open-air drug dealing," *San Francisco Chronicle*, June 9, 2022.

https://www.sfchronicle.com/opinion/openforum/article/What-San-Francisco-s-next-district-attorney-can-17230 855.php

SF Street-Level Drug Dealing Task Force, p. 2-3. June 30, 2021.

San Francisco City Attorney's Office, "Herrera files 28 civil lawsuits to keep known drug dealers out of the Tenderloin" Sept. 24, 2020.

https://www.sfcityattorney.org/2020/09/24/herrera-files-28-civil-lawsuits-to-keep-known-drug-dealers-outof-th e-tenderloin/

<u>Pg.11</u>

Kennedy, David M. and Sue-Lin Wong, "The High Point Drug Market Intervention Strategy," John Jay College of Criminal Justice. <u>https://cops.usdoj.gov/RIC/Publications/cops-p166-pub.pdf</u>

[San Francisco Recovers- Urging responses from from city departments to inform a coordinated, comprehensive and sustained plan to address drug-related harms and incentivize recovery]

A Report from the San Francisco Street-Level Drug Dealing Task Force, p. 2, June 30, 2021. <u>https://oewd.org/sites/default/files/SF%20Street-</u> Level%20Drug%20Dealing%20Task%20Force%20Report%20(J une%2030%202021).pdf

<u>Pg.12</u>

SF Street-Level Drug Dealing Task Force, p. 4, June 30, 2021.

Midgette, Gregory and Beau Kilmer, "Can Novel 'Swift-Certain-Fair' Programs Work Outside of Pioneering Jurisdictions? An Analysis of 24/7 Sobriety in Montana, USA," Addiction, July 20, 2021, <u>https://www.rand.org/pubs/external_publications/EP68684.html</u>

<u>Pg.13</u>

SF Street-Level Drug Dealing Task Force, p. 4, June 30, 2021

SF Street-Level Drug Dealing Task Force, p. 3, June 30, 2021.

<u>Pg.14</u>

lbid.

Supervisor Dorsey News Release: "Supervisor Dorsey proposes 'Right to Recovery' drug enforcement priority zones near treatment facilities," June 14, 2022. <u>https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US: 68507f84-fa3f-39e0-a7b9-f93c59359a3c</u>

<u>Pg.15</u>

State of Oregon, Alcohol and Drug Policy Commission, 2020-2025 Oregon Statewide Strategic Plan, https://www.oregon.gov/adpc/SiteAssets/Pages/index/Statewide%20Strategic%20Plan%20Final%20(1).pdf

<u>Pg.17</u>

Sup. Dorsey News Release, June 14, 2022.

Kilmer, Beau, June 9, 2022.